Minutes Of Governors Annual General Meeting held on Monday 6th October 2014, 6.30pm at Parrett and Axe Primary School

Present: 






Andrew Kindness


Emma House
Nicola Shoemark


Martyn Gillingham

Richard Dodson (Vice Chair)

Rev David Baldwin
Nigel Evans



Peter Larkman (Chair)
Sue Pakes



Sarah Patterson (SEP)
Louise Greenham


Rev Daniel Ingles
Joy Edwards



Gareth Hewett

Allison White



Vicky Reed (Clerk)
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	Opening Prayer

Apologies & Welcome
Nikki Dulwich – apologies accepted. 
Election of Chairman

Peter Larkman was nominated as chairman by SP and seconded by Rev. David, and re-elected unanimously. 
Election of Vice Chairman

Richard Dodson was nominated as vice-chair and
re-elected unanimously.
Register of Business Interests

Updated Register of Business Interests forms were received from all Governors present at the meeting, Clerk and Finance Officer.  The Clerk will collect forms from governors not present
Matters arising from Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 30th September 2013
The minutes were agreed, subject to adding the apologies from Emma House. There were no matters arising, not covered elsewhere on the current agenda. 
Review of Committee Structure

The committee structure was reviewed and no changes were made at this time. 
The current structure will be reviewed again at the next AGM. 
The following committees are active:
Finance & Personnel Committee
Premises Committee 
Curriculum Committee 
Pay Panel
Review of Committee Membership

Finance & Personnel Committee -   Louise Greenham was appointed to join the committee, and Joy Edwards left the Finance & Personnel Committee. .

Premises Committee   -     Joy Edwards was appointed to join the committee.

Curriculum Committee – Rev Daniel was appointed to join the committee. 
Review Appointments for Special Responsibilities & Subject Responsibilities
Geography – Fiona Gillis has become the Humanities co-ordinator

MG agreed to become Humanities governor.
Literacy – Beth Blake replaces Paula Banfield as Literacy Co-ordinator.
Review Mission Statement and the Aims of the School

The Mission Statement and the Aims of the School were reviewed, and remain unchanged.

There was a discussion about the idea of a strapline for the school. There was a strong feeling within the governing body that this was not appropriate for our school. 
Review of Code of Conduct, Standing Orders and Terms of Reference and payment of governors allowances

The above documents were reviewed. No amendments were made and the FGB approved the documents, proposed by PL and seconded by NS.
RD raised a question about the opening paragraph of the Terms of Reference which reads:

“This paper summarises the Education (School Government) (Terms of Reference)(England) Regulations of 2000, which set down the legal framework for the terms of reference for governing bodies.”

 It was agreed that VR would check that this is the most recent legislation which applies. 
Sue Pakes reported that the balance of the governor’s fund currently stands at £8891.10 as at the end of July.  
The AGM closed at 6.52pm , 
the Ordinary Governors Meeting followed.

SEP Update 

PL introduced Sarah Patterson who has been appointed as the school’s Self Evaluation Partner (SEP) She talked about the visits she has planned to the school. The school has purchased the Silver package from county, which will comprise of the Headteachers Performance Management Review, a bespoke literacy focus visit with Beth Blake, and a midyear review previously known as a SEP C visit..

 Sarah Patterson left the meeting.   

Minutes of 14th July 2014
The minutes were agreed as a correct record and were signed by the Chairman.  

Matters Arising

PCC meeting date

It was agreed that NE will invite both PCCs into school to reinforce the link between the school, the churches and the foundation governors. A provisional date will be set for early November, to be co-ordinated between NE and Rev David. VR will notify foundation governors once the date has been set. 
PL reported that the governor’s collection for Mrs Banfield raised £91 and a number of educational support packages were purchased through the Oxfam Unwrapped scheme. PL read out the letter of thanks from Paula. 
Gareth Hewett raised a question about previous minutes. 14.051 e) 91% making at least two levels progress as reported in the previous minutes. The data circulated for discussion at today’s meeting shows a different number, 82%. NE agreed that this was an error as the two figures should be the same. 
Pupil Premium Update
NE gave an update on the uses of the Pupil Premium funding. NE reported that the pupil premium funding year runs from April to March in line with the school’s financial year despite the school year running from September to August. 
Currently there are 14 Pupil Premium children on roll, although the funding to support the new pupils who joined us in September will not come through until April. 
Last year the governing body agreed a package of support for Pupil Premium pupils consisting of £40 donation towards the cost of uniform, full cost of all educational visits, 50% contribution to after school clubs and full costs of instrumental lessons. The FGB agreed to continue this practice for the 2014-15 school year. 
Attendance

The attendance figure for 2013-2014 was 96.3%,The latest  National average available is 95.7%
The school attendance figure is 96.98% currently so far this year. The school still has issues with parents sending children into school whilst unwell. 

PL reported that he will write to parents to report the current attendance figures and to thank them for their continued support. It was agreed that the letter would include information about the effect of attendance in terms of Ofsted impact. Rev. David suggested that there was a need for governing bodies to challenge the government about removing attendance figures from Ofsted grading. 
PL asked governors if there were other issues which should be included in his letter. 
Committee Updates

Personnel/Finance Update 

The committee met on Monday 29th September 2014.
The minutes of the meeting were circulated prior to the meeting. SP gave a summary of the meeting. Sue Kingdon attended the meeting in order to clarify some financial details and to explain the data monitoring system which is used by county.  
There was a discussion about the sewerage charges which, through no fault of the school, had not been correctly charged for the past two years. Sue Kingdon has challenged these, but the charges remain.
The post of temporary lunchtime supervisor has been advertised and the new person starts tomorrow. 
The hot school meals system has had some teething problems. NE reported that the quality of the food seems to have improved. This was however challenged by parent governors based on feedback received from children. 

It was suggested that a couple of governors come into school and have a look at the quality of food, on a spot check basis. EH and SP agreed to come in and look and report back to the FGB. Parent governors reported that the company is difficult to deal with, particularly in respect of refunds. 

There was a discussion about the culture of Key Stage 2 children not liking hot school meals. It was felt that this would be addressed over time, as all infants received Universal hot school meals, and they became the norm. 
It was reported that the transitional funding for hot school meals has been received. The staff governors reported that it is a good social experience as the KS1 children sit together with the staff to have their lunches. 
A photographic inventory of school equipment valued over £50 has been taken, and this will continue on an annual basis. 

The following policies were reviewed by the Finance & Personnel Committee and recommended to the FGB for approval:

Pay Policy for School based Teaching staff – This is a draft policy as unions have yet to agree to it.
Pay Policy for Non teaching staff.
Flexible Working Framework for Schools 2014
These were approved by the FGB, proposed by SP, and seconded by RD. 
Schools Forum is carrying out a school consultation regarding funding. A School response, involving NE, SP, and Sue K will be sent to DCC by the deadline 14th October. 
SP reported that the budget is once again predicted to be very tight for the 2015-2016 year, despite an anticipated additional £7000 funding through the proposed Fair Funding formula. 
The following virements were agreed: 

£1,400 to Catering Staff, £2,200 to Midday Supervisors, £540 to Rent, Rates & Water and £6,000 to Catering Supplies. These virements were approved by the FGB, proposed by SP and seconded by PL.

The minutes were signed by SP. 
Premises Update

The committee met on Wednesday 10th September 2014.

RD gave a summary of the meeting, the minutes having been previously circulated. 
RD reported that an initial LCVAP bid has been successful, This will cover the following work: new gates along the front of the school, a fence along the car park and outstanding high priority fire safety recommendations.
A second LCVAP bid will be submitted to assist with the costs of refurbishing the KS2 classrooms and hall. The 8% required governors’ donation towards this cost will be substantial.  

It was agreed that the school should go ahead with the bids and the work, and investigate phased repayments. 
JE talked about the possibility of applying for grant from different pots of money, she will forward details to NE. 

The minutes were signed by RD. 
Curriculum Committee
The committee are due to meet on Monday 3rd November 2014. 
Pay Panel
The minutes have not yet been circulated to the FGB so were read out by PL as chairman of the panel. NE will send the minutes to VR to circulate. 
The decisions of the Pay Panel were ratified, proposed by RD and seconded by NS. 
PL reported that the current split of payments between NE and the school received in respect of NE’s SEP work is 60/40%. The Pay Panel proposed to change this to 80/20. This was agreed by the FGB, proposed by AK and seconded by SP.
The minutes of the meeting were signed by PL. 
Heads Report

Curriculum Statement
NE reported that in response to some recent SEP training that he had attended the curriculum statement has been reviewed and amended, and posted on the schools website. 
The curriculum statement was discussed and reviewed by the FGB. The supporting documents were circulated to the governors prior to the meeting. NE noted that the timetables are broad plans which remain flexible to allow the teaching staff to incorporate special events within the school year. The curriculum committee will be working on the integration of the new National Curriculum within the school curriculum in their forthcoming meetings over a two year period.
There was a discussion about the reduced support available to schools in light of the reduction of staff at County 
School Development Plan 2014-2015
NE discussed the new SDP, having previously circulated the relevant documents. 

The School Development Plan includes the following Key Priorities:

1. Continue to focus on achievement in Maths across the school.
2. Offer a broad and balanced curriculum which engages children across the school and is in line with the new curriculum. 
There was a discussion about the lack of resources for the new topics, and the now-redundant resources which have been accumulated for the previous subjects. 

Self Evaluation Cycle
The SEF cycle document having been previously circulated was discussed. NE talked the FGB through the cycle.
2014 SATS Feedback

The 2014 anonymised data analysis was circulated prior to the meeting. NE talked the FGB through the data. 
NE explained what the various acronyms within the document mean. The governing body raised a number of questions about the data. Predictions for KS1 attainment will be shared at the next FGB meeting. 
It was noted that this document is an internal document, produced by NE, of the same significance as a SEP report. 
NE reported that the Yr 6 results were very satisfying with the exception of EGPS. 
The school currently had 96.98% attendance at the time of the FGB Meeting, 06.10.2014. 

The data dashboard and Aspire (FFT) data will be presented once available. 
Behaviour Policy & Statement

The policy and statement were circulated prior to the meeting. GH questioned some content within the policy, including how the staff are informed about the policy and the implementation of it. PL questioned how usual it is for school to have a separate section for KS1 and KS2 classes. NE explained that school councils and Find Out Fridays have been instrumental in developing the policy. 

GH queried the chain of command and the relevant paperwork was discussed. 
The FGB, having reviewed the policy agreed that it should be adopted, proposed by NS and seconded by GH

PL thanked the staff for all the work that has gone into developing the policy. 

Performance Management Summary 2014-2015
Teaching staff were covered under item 14/076d in the minutes of the Pay Panel. 
Non-teaching staff performance management cycle commences in November and AW agreed to report back to the FGB after PM observations and interviews had taken place. 
Safeguarding including adoption of Child Protection Policy
NE talked about the new Working Together document, which focuses on a multiagency approach to all areas of Child Protection.  

Designated Safeguarding Lead for the school is NE, and 
Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead is Fiona Gillis. 
There was a discussion about the possibility of the school hosting Safeguarding Level 1 training.  VR will speak to Governor Services. 
The FGB approved the Child Protection Policy, proposed by EH and seconded by NS.  
Preschool Update

Emma House reported that draft plans for the new building have been drawn up. A meeting was set up between PL, NE and preschool to look at the site with the architect. Funding applications have been commenced. The Transfer of Control document needs to be signed on behalf of the FGB. It was agreed that the plans need to be shown to the Premises Committee, prior to the signing of the Transfer of Control document. 
A meeting was set up for Wednesday 22nd October at 5pm, for the Premises Committee to conduct a site inspection, and then the plans can be discussed at the next Premises Committee meeting in detail. 
Governor Training & Recruitment
A Critical Friend course is running 7th October at Beaminster School.  The latest edition of the Dorset Governor newsletter was distributed to all present. This lists all the training courses which are being run. 
Correspondence

Rev David and NE noted that they had received confirmation of the appointment of the new Director of Education at the Diocese. 
Dates of Future Meetings
Curriculum Committee 

Monday 3rd November 2014 7:00pm

Premises Committee 
Wednesday 22nd October at 5.00pm
Wednesday 19th  November at 5.30pm
Finance & Personnel Committee 
Monday 17th November at 5.30 pm
Full Governing Body - Monday 24th November 6.30pm
A.O.U.B.

GH asked how the new teacher, Miss Evans, is settling in. PL reported that she is very happy and getting along very well.   
School census day was 2nd October. NE reported that there were 109 on roll on the day. . 
Meeting closed at 8.55 pm
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